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WINTER 2016
Derek Thomas:  Derek died in late September at Brightlea House, where he had lived and loved for 40 years.  Many of you I am sure will have met Derek while fishing the glorious stretch of water below Brightlea House. He was a committee member of our Association from its outset in 1979 and served as our Chairman for 10 years. A kind, generous man he was a dear friend and will be greatly missed by us all.
Welcome: A warm welcome to Anthony Wilmington who in August moved into Little Warham.  Anthony is keen to re-establish The Little Warham Fishery, which is great news for our river. Sadly it is farewell to Mrs Theresa Norton Smith. She and her husband were very much a part of the Torridge for over 50 years and both of them worked tirelessly in our efforts to restore the river to its former glory. We owe them both a great debt of gratitude.
The Devon and Severn IFCA (Inshore Fisheries Conservation Authority) Byelaw Review: A big thank you to all our members who responded to the consultation document. IFCA proposed to bring in a byelaw banning all drift netting within estuarial boundaries to protect both bass and salmonid stocks. The Taw/Torridge is one of very few estuaries where such netting for bass and mullet is allowed. This proposed byelaw as well as giving much needed protection to dwindling bass stocks would also have brought to an end the ridiculous situation of migratory fish being caught by the drift netters and having to be returned either dead or seriously harmed. The Officers involved acted very efficiently throughout the process and IFCA invested considerable resources in drafting the byelaw and going through the consultation process. It cost Devon and Severn IFCA £70th (7% of its annual budget). Yet at the final hurdle last Friday the IFCA Full Committee decided not to confirm the byelaw they had already agreed to. They chose not to believe the science and to disregard the overwhelming evidence, but instead fell for the sob stories of the drift netters present and were more concerned about them than their duties towards conservation. Sadly the decision was based on emotion and not evidence. This outcome to say the least is frustrating and extremely disappointing. 
We can only hope that fresh proposals will be forthcoming that will enable the byelaw to be confirmed. At best it will be a delay of several months.

The netsmen apparently lobbied our local MP, Geoffrey Cox. When I am fully aware of all the facts I will arrange to meet Mr. Cox to ascertain whether or not he put pressure on the Fishery Minister, who in turn put pressure on the IFCA Committee to withdraw its support for the proposed byelaw. At the least I will make him abundantly clear how strongly our Association supported the proposed byelaw in order to protect both bass and migratory stocks.
The fishing season: Initial reports would suggest that rod catches have been similar to recent years.  Approximately 80 salmon were caught with virtually all of them being returned safely to the river. Interestingly there was a much higher percentage of grilse in the 4/5lb range.  Maybe our hatchery project is starting to pay dividends. I had the impression there were more sea trout in the river this year. Again catches were similar to recent years (about 250), with those fishing at night doing particularly well. 
The salmon hatchery:  It has been a very dry autumn and we were not able to trap the broodstock (5 hens and 5 cocks) until a spate in late November. The last hen was stripped this morning (Sat 17th December) and we have just over 30,000 eggs laid out in the incubation trays. So far so good.
The Annual Dinner and Raffle: Another superb evening at The Half Moon. 45 of us enjoyed an excellent meal followed by the raffle and auction. Once again member support for the annual raffle was tremendous and over £1,500 was raised which will go towards continuing our efforts to improve the fishing on this beautiful river. Particular thanks to Paul Ashworth, our Chairman, and his wife Geraldine who organised the raffle and the auction. There was the usual huge array of prizes.

